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ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 2007

Chairman’s Report

It is my pleasure to give my report for the year from the date of the last up to this Town
Meeting .Whether this time next year I again do so or am even on the Town Council remains
to be seen. My fate and that of eighteen others rests with you and all other registered electors
of our Town. When I penned an item in our Spring Newsletter I was hopeful but not over
optimistic that I would be able to trigger enough interest in the Town council activities to
bring forward new faces prepared to influence decisions to benefit our residents. The result
is a contest for the first time since the early 1980’s and we are assured of at least three new
councillors as that number are not seeking re-election on 3rd May.

The election to the Council is held every four years and normally would  be concurrent with
the District Council election which would lead to the cost borne by the Town being greatly
reduced. While since the last contest the cost has not been incurred, this time by a paradox
the full amount will be borne by us as there is no contest for the District. I do hope that there
is a very large turnout at the poll.

On perusal of my report to you last year I note that much of it could be repeated tonight
unaltered. The Council continues to provide facilities at Mill Lane Pavilion and at the
Community Centre in Brook End plus the allotments in Everton Road for which there is a
waiting list. Both halls are now used to a greater extent. A new storage area has been
constructed at the Pavilion which houses the equipment of the pre school play group. This
together with the CCTV has been funded by the generosity of Potton Consolidated Charities.

The football pitches are well used and are standing up to the constant use extremely well.
The play areas both at Mill lane and at the Henry Smith Playing Field are a considerable asset
well used by the young people of Potton.

Last year I referred to the pride we take in the well maintained cemetery in Sandy Road which
compares favourably with all others in the District. I mentioned then how indebted we were
to the cemetery caretaker Mick Whittle. He maintained the high standard to which we were
accustomed until his retirement last month. His work was appreciated by the large number
who attended the farewell party in the Community Centre when suitable gifts were presented
and an appreciation given by the Chairman of the Cemetery Committee Eric Jakes.

Mick has been succeeded by Alan Litchfield who appears to be settling in to the role very well.

The caretakers of both Mill Lane and the Community Centre Ann Debenham and Sarah
Williamson continue to maintain the premises to a high standard and Sarah has now taken
on extra duties as assistant to our clerk Val Moles.

Since the office has been situate in the Community Centre our Clerk is visited by far more
people than hitherto, and as her workload has increased (partly due to more services being
delegated to Towns and Parishes) it has become necessary for Val to receive assistance. Sarah
is now dealing, inter alia, with Hall Bookings.

Cont....
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In the background a great deal of maintenance work is carried out by Peter Stonebridge our
extremely handyman.

Last year I said that I was hopeful that by now the Town Centre Enhancement would have
been completed. Delays have occurred due to the requirements of the District Council in
relation to the management of funds for the work after that Council ceded management of
the scheme to us. In addition County Council Highways Department and their contractors
Amey had to determine where the work would fit into their schedule. I am pleased that our
consultants having taken on board concerns arising from the earlier exhibition of the proposed
alterations are now preparing revised drawings and a further display to be accompanied by an
article in the Newsletter.

I have to pay tribute to the Party on Potton Committee who last summer put on several days
activities and entertainment which attracted people from miles around.

Once again the Twinning Committee master minded the Christmas Lights which added a magical
touch to our fine Georgian Square.

It certainly seems that the demands on the Council to provide for the Town become greater
each year. Last year we had to take on the provision of Public Conveniences. This year we
have incurred more expense in relation to the running costs of CCTV at Mill Lane and will very
shortly meet the cost of the provision of a Police Community Support Officer. Ideally the
police should provide for the Town’s needs from their own resources. Due to the lack of
funding from Central Government to ensure adequate policing your Council agreed it is
necessary to meet the extra cost. Due to careful management it is noteworthy that the Town’s
precept for 2007/08 remains unchanged from the previous year at £105,000.

I am sorry that from this year’s Council there will be three not seeking 
re-election. Jane Singleton resigned some three months ago, neither Tim Mason nor Simon
Kimber are seeking re-election. I thank all three for their input to our deliberations and in
particular to Simon who chaired Finance & General Purposes and Buildings & Facilities
Committees.

I am appreciative of the support of all Council members, but in particular Jeremy Armond,
Vice-Chairman and Chairman of the Planning Committee, Eric Jakes, Chairman of the
Cemetery Committee and doyen of the council, whose experience is of inconsiderable benefit.
I also appreciate the work of Mick Allen who has chaired the Playing Fields & Environment
Committee since Tim Mason withdrew due to business pressures.

It would indeed be remiss of me if I did not publicly acknowledge the help and great support
I have received from Anita both in Council and in relation to outside events I attended as the
Town’s Representative.

I allude earlier to Val’s work load having increased in the last year so that she now has an
assistant. She has served us efficiently, carrying out her duties with little fuss, whatever
untoward events occurred. We are fortunate to benefit from her input that helps to ensure we
deserve our status as a Quality Council.

John Lewis
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What  do I report to the Town Council ?

The Town Council is responsible for:
The Henry Smith Recreation Ground and play area
The Brook End car park
The Mill lane Recreation Ground and play area
The Community Centre in Brook End
The Pavilion at Mill Lane
The Council Chamber Meeting Room at the Clock House and the Town Clock
The Town Cemetery
The closed churchyard at St Mary’s Church
Local grass cutting
Some of the street lights
Potton public conveniences 
Any queries or bookings with regard to any of the above should be made to the Town Clerk.
Pottontowncouncil@freenet.co.uk or 01767 260086
or at the office during opening hours

What do I report to Mid Beds District Council?

The District Council is responsible for (amongst other things) waste collection, recycling, street cleaning and
litter picking, the bottle banks, dog warden, pest control, street signs (road names) 
All these items should be reported to 
customer.services@midbeds.gov.uk or 08452 304040
or 01462 611 222
The Mid Beds District Council also deals with planning applications

What do I report to the County Council?

The County Council is responsible for (amongst other things) social services, education, the roads and
highways safety signs, potholes, and drain gullies. All these items should be reported to
highways@bedscc.goc.uk 
or Highways Helpline 01234 228661

The Clerk is always happy to advise or refer complaints to the correct authorities but a direct complaint will
afford a faster response

Climate  – it’s the pace of change that should concern us

It is not unusual for the earth’s average temperature to rise or fall over tens of thousands of years. However,
climate scientists consider it ‘very likely’ that global warming is now being accelerated by the high volumes of
man-made carbon dioxide (CO2) in our atmosphere.  

The ten warmest years on record have all occurred since 1995. Computer models explain this pace of warming
only when man-made CO2 is taken into account.

Whilst scientists predict that rapid climate changes will cause global difficulties in adapting, energy saving is
something positive we can all do to prolong the availability of finite natural resources which will help us to
adapt. Reducing CO2 emissions is as straight-forward as insulating our homes, switching off lights and taking
our foot off the accelerator.  

For more energy saving information, contact the Energy Efficiency Advice Centre on 0800 512 012
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Town Council Information

Town Council Office, The Community Centre, Brook End, Potton SG19 2QS
Town Clerk Valerie Moles
Telephone/Fax 01767 260086
Email pottontowncouncil@freenet.co.uk

Office opening hours:
Monday 9am to 12.30am 
Tuesday9am to 12.30pm
Wednesday Closed
Thursday 9am to 12.30pm and 2pm to 4pm
Friday Closed

Town Councillors

Mick Allen 260227
Jeremy Armond 260521
Richard Baker BEM 260212
Jim Burke 261275
Ruth Burmo 260712
Nigel Butlin 260075
Geoff Emery 261710
Eric Jakes M.B.E. 260779
Sharom Kingham 261213
Peter Langridge 260362
Alan Leggatt 260001
Anita Lewis 260726
John Lewis 260726
Brain Lilley 261044
Jean Way 260456

Mr P. Langridge is Chairman of Town Council
Mr A. Leggatt is Vice Chairman of the Town Council

Mr Armond is Chairman of Planning Committee
Mr Leggatt is Chairman of Financial and General Purposes Committee
The Burials, Playing Fields, Buildings and Facilities and Transport Committees have yet to meet and elect a Chairman

The Town Council meets on the first Tuesday of every month except August.  Meetings are usually held on the first floor of the
Clock House in the Market Square and start at 7pm.  Committee Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month at the
same venue, starting at 7.00 p.m. If you wish to attend a meeting and would find access to the first floor Council Chamber
difficult, please notify the Clerk as soon as possible prior to the meeting

Other Council Representatives for Potton

County Councillor
Richard Baker B.E.M 260212 Richard.baker@bedscc.gov.uk

Mid.Beds.District Councillors
Doreen Gurney 680395 doreen.gurney@midbeds.gov.uk

Anita Lewis 260726 anita.lewis@midbeds.gov.uk

John Lewis 260726 john.lewis@midbeds.gov.uk
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Summary of Town Council Accounts Financial year 2006-2007

Income Total 2005/6 Total 06/07
Precept £100,000 £105,000
Cemetery £5,098 £3,843
Grants/Donations £1,105 £15,967
Interest £1,938 £3,015
Hire of Grounds £1,577 £2,132
Grass cut for B C Council £1,299 £1,406
Refund of VAT £6,229 £4,209
Allotments £530 £675
Hire C. Centre & Pavilion £15,898 £20,263
Other Income £1,720 £10,775

£135,394 £167,300
Expenditure
Community Centre £11,492 £10,891
Mill Lane Pavilion £12,022 **£21,704
Recreation Grounds £11,162 £10,255
Admin/office £37,990 £52275
Clock House/Market Sq. £1,599 *£5,522
Allotments £379 £380
Cemetery £19,036 £25,482
New Play Equipment £0 £8,703
Other Expenditure £0 £9,975
Street Lighting £782 £450
Grass Cut  Town Verges £2,379 £2,052
VAT £3,716 £9,644
Public Conveniences £9,402
Car Park £2,817

£100,557 £169,552

Hourly Charges for Use of Town Council Facilities
Community Centre, Brook End, Potton as from 1st September

Up to 5pm Weekdays 5pm to 10.30pm Weekdays Weekends/Bank Holidays
Main Hall £6.00 £7.00 £8.50
Upper Hall £3.80 £4.50 £5.30
Both Rooms £9.00 £10.50 £12.60

Mill Lane Pavilion, Mill Lane, Potton 

Up to 5pm Weekdays 5pm to 10.30pm Weekdays Weekends/Bank Holidays
Pavilion £6.80 £9.50 £13.00

There is a one and a half-hour minimum charge for the premises for non-commercial users and a two hour minimum charge for
commercial users.

Football Pitches – price per game:

Local Colts £12.00
Local Cubs £6.00
Local Adults £24.00
Casual Users – Local £30.00
Casual Users – Other £40.00

Hire of Pavilion by Local Sporting Groups:
Full Day (10-6pm) £50.00
Afternoon £25.00

Potton Library
Opening Hours
Monday 2pm to 6pm
Wednesday 2pm to 6pm
Friday 10am to 1pm

2pm to 6pm
Saturday 10am to 1pm

• Free Wireless Internet transmitting 24-7
• Daily and weekly newspapers are available 
• The librarians, Lesley and Gillian, will be happy to answer any queries on 01767 260740
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